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With yesterday’s announcement that Bell Canada Enterprises will be increasing their ownership of 
Bell Aliant from 44% to 100% came many questions and very few answers.  Many of you would 
have joined the webcast hosted by Karen Sheriff yesterday to get an overview of what is transpiring 
for the company.   
 
The Unifor ACL Executive joined Fred Crooks on a call yesterday shortly after the announcement to 
discuss the implications this announcement may have on bargaining.  As you know, our collective 
agreement expires on Dec 31, 2014 and we are currently negotiating a new agreement through the 
Common Interest Forum (CIF). Fred recapped and highlighted the information given in Karen 
Sheriff’s original communication and explained that the acquisition must receive shareholder 
approval.  
 
The Unifor Executive will continue to negotiate with the company while staying on track with our 
agenda.  Our next scheduled dates to meet are Aug 25 – 29, 2014.  There is still more detail and 
clarification that is required and Fred has committed to share with us as much information as he 
can other than that which he is legally bound to keep confidential.    
 
Unifor issued a press release shortly after the announcement which can be viewed by following this 
link.   http://www.unifor.org/en/whats-new/press-room/unifor-watching-bell-aliant-privatization-closely 
 
We will keep you posted as information becomes available to us.   
 
In solidarity, 

      
Bobby MacDonald     Lynn Briggs   David Gates 

      Steve Howlett   Mary Croke    Joyclin Coates    
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